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Press release

Cooperation with Stanford University -

A stronger international focus
Today in Wolfsburg, Prof. Larry J. Leifer, Director of the Center of Design Research at Stanford University, Dr. Peter Hartz, Member of the Board of Management of Volkswagen AG and Prof. Dr. Walther Ch. Zimmerli, Dphil h.c., President of Volkswagen AutoUni, signed the cooperation agreement between the two institutions.

Dr. Peter Hartz welcomed the cooperation with the Californian elite university: “As a globally operating company, we must count on strong and competent partners abroad. With Stanford University, one of the leading universities in the world, we have succeeded in gaining such a partner.”

Of the wide range of academic topics traditionally offered by Stanford University, the Volkswagen AutoUni will predominantly be working with Stanford in the subject area of Industrial Design. The terms of the contract state, among other things, that an AutoUni employee will spend a year working at Stanford in the research area of Industrial Design (Center of Design Research). In return, at least two professors from Stanford University will give subject lectures and courses at Volkswagen AutoUni. Over and above this, doctoral candidates at Stanford will become acquainted at close quarters with the research area of the Volkswagen Group and Volkswagen AutoUni. Stanford University and Volkswagen AutoUni are working together on the development of operating concepts suitable for different ages. The demographic development of our society demands in this way that new technology must be more user-friendly, which means that it must be possible to operate the latest developments almost intuitively. To this end, an overall global group consisting of one team from Wolfsburg, one from Palo Alto and one from Shanghai will examine the topic from various perspectives.

For Prof. Larry Leifer, the transdisciplinary approach of Volkswagen AutoUni was a particularly convincing reason to enter this cooperation, because according to the Director of the Center of Design Research “there are new challenges arising between research and teaching at discipline interfaces”.

Prof. Dr. Walther Ch. Zimmerli, Dphil h.c., President of Volkswagen AutoUni, remarked: “ Stanford University stands out for its innovative teaching and learning concepts, which have been put to the test in cooperation with various industrial enterprises (Intel, EADS, BMW). The Volkswagen Group has also been able to gain initial experience with Stanford with its Electronic Research Lab in Palo Alto. We look forward to working with this renowned partner and are delighted that we now have a further US cooperation partner at our side in addition to the MIT (Massachusetts Institute of Technology), Boston. Over and above this, we will in future be working with the Stanford Humanities Lab to carry out academic research into how current computer-based communication media influence product development processes, and also with regard to their social effects.”
Stanford University and Volkswagen AutoUni also have a further point of contact – Prof. Dr. Sepp Gumbrecht from the Comparative Studies department at Stanford University. He is Member of the Scientific Board, the academic advisory board at Volkswagen AutoUni.
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